Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 3rd August 2022
Present








DW, AH, TW, PT, AK, JB, GM, PH,JB
Apologies – JS, KB, JM,
DW thanked everyone for attending at short notice.
1. Premises update – Still no news on the new build, waiting for NHS England to give us more news.  Group discussion that they are not happy that they have not heard anything and TW proposes to email S Jones again AK suggests that TW sends a letter to Jo Gideon MP to get a response.  PH states that she has been told by several patients locally that the club is up for sale and that DR QS has not had permission to use the bowling green as a car park and so is selling it. DW states that she has not heard anything regarding this and will check with QS.
2. Discussed the recent Mori Poll GP results – Discussion with group regarding the results.  Notices that all results are above CCG average and group please about this.  Comparing to H Street and Potteries (within our PCN) we are in the middle of both surgeries and have come 31st out of 52 practices which is average.  AH states that she preferred it when just Dr QS was here and that she only saw him rather than the ANP’s and locum Gp’s.
DW explained that these results were probably before we moved into BNC and that we have now had a new telephone system where only 10 people are allowed to be in the queue and after 5th place patients are given the option to have a call back.   AK also suggested a WhatsApp group that sends a message through to an email address to relieve pressure on the phones.   

DW informed the group that we also have a new ANP starting on the 5th September on a Monday and Friday, to help with capacity to see a Clinician.  JB asks if Dr QS will be here as well.  DW explained that yes he will as he has to supervise the new ANP.   Overall the group are not concerned about the results and are happy with the fact of the new phone system and that we are getting more clinical staff into the surgery to ease the pressure of appointments to see a clinician.
3. PCN – DW explained the roles that we have employed through the PCN to work across all four practices.

a) Paramedic - Steve

b) Pharmacists  and pharmacist technicians  _ Mel – Amanda, Sophia

c) ANP – Michaela – care homes
d) P Nurse - Tamika

e) Physiotherapists  - Alan , QAS

f) M Health – Katie

g) H & Well Being – Beth 

h) Social prescriber - Hannah

i) Admin – Emma and Alyssa

Beth came in to speak to the group and explain her role in the PCN and how and who can refer to her.  She explained how she can help with loneliness, health coaching and what is out there for patient who need help.  She works closely with S Services and can sign post patients to different services after triaging them to help their needs.

She suggested putting it on the Facebook page and website to promote the service (DW already done) TW asks how she measures her success and BH explained that they use a questionnaire at the beginning of the sessions and then again at the end.

DW mentioned about our patient Christmas party and also our patient walk.  DW asked the group if they still wish to carry on with the walk?  They all agreed and BB states that she would like to go along so she can integrates with patients.  

4) Patient walk - It was agreed by all that they would like to carry on with the walk,   they suggested the first Friday of every month, starting with this Friday at 12 noon in Bucknall Park.  AH will take charge and pass the word around.  DW to add to Facebook page and send out an accuRx message to all patients. Beth to attend.

Next meeting TBA
